REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: SEPTEMBER 28, 2022
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL
FROM: NATHAN HAMBURGER, CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT: UPDATED APPOINTMENT TO CITY COUNCIL SUBCOMMITTEE AND
AD HOC COMMITTEES

This item is a request to formalize a change in delegate to several of the City Council
Subcommittees and Ad Hoc Committees that were previously held by former City
Councilmember Linda L. Northrup.

At the City Council meeting of September 14, 2022, Penny Sylvester was appointed to
serve as a City Councilmember, filling the remainder of the term vacated via the
resignation of Linda Northrup. Staff is requesting to designate Councilmember Sylvester
to the following Subcommittees for the remainder of this calendar year:

- City Schools
- Communications
- Land Use/Economic Development

Former Councilmember Northrup also served as an alternate to the Los Angeles Clean
Power Alliance (CPA), which staff recommends to designate Deputy City Manager, Louis
Celaya, as the CPA alternate for the remainder of this calendar year. Outside agency
appointments require additional steps and introductory time for the new members, which
may not all be accomplished prior to the end of this calendar year. In addition, Mr. Celaya
has been intimately involved with the CPA programs and would be the most
knowledgeable staff member to participate in any meetings or discussions should Mayor
Lopez, not be available.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended the City Council appoint Councilmember Penny Sylvester to serve on
the Subcommittees previously assigned to Councilmember Linda L. Northrup.



